Minutes of Meeting for Thursday May 25th

Meeting Location: Virtual via Zoom

Zoom Link:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85735465422?pwd=VFlpK2kraEw0Wk5DMWtuMVRsbjhwQT09

Meeting ID: Passcode:

Meeting Start Time: 7:00 pm

Attendance:

1. Mrs. Kimmie

2. Erika

3. Krista

4. Kate

5. Prachi

6. Ms. Delvecchio

7. Ms. Allanson

8. Ms. Derbitsky

9. Mary Cardle

10. Ossanna

11. Nazanin Saeidi

12. Michelle Johnson

13. Kevin Siu

14. Gurpreeet

15. Lucas Ng

16. Valentyna Basko

17. Hao Wang

18. Rebecca Sorbara

19. Shannon Ewanick

20. Andrew

21. Zohreh

Executive group:

Co Chairs: Erika Evanisky & Krista Ichiki

o Co-Treasurers: Suzy Pruss & Lisa Postnikoff

o Secretary: Prachi Pradhan

o DPAC Rep: Kate McMahon

Erika started the meeting by acknowledging Traditional Territory:

"We would like to acknowledge and thank the Coast Salish Nations of Musqueam, Tsleil-Wauthtuh and Squamish, on whose traditional unceded territory we teach, learn, and live"

Gardening Club Update: Ms. Allanson gave the Gardening Club Update. More details about summer gardening to follow.

Principal's Update:

Staffing: Next year we will have a Vice Principal at Brentwood Park! We will welcome Deanna Sue, current Head Teacher at Parkcrest, as our new VP. She will be part-time VP and part-time Learning Support Teacher. Ms. Delvecchio will remain as our Head Teacher and Teacher-Librarian

Minutes of Meeting for Thursday May 25th

We have some staff leaving this year:

Mr. Ewart (LSS)

Ms. Lutic-Hotta (LSS)

Ms. Cerminara (primary teacher)

Ms. Fong (Tuesday classroom teacher with Ms. Yap)

Ms. Worsley (Music/Band teacher)

Ms. Neilson (Library & French)

Ms. Juma and Ms. Gibson (our temporary counselors)

Ms. Rezo and Ms. Ho (temporary EAs).

Jump Rope For Heart: To date, the Brentwood Park community has raised \$2435.00 for the Heart and Stroke Foundation. The link for donations is live for another week.

Talent Show and Art Showcase:

The talent show is posted on our website for a limited time. Special thanks to Ms. Helfrich for her hard work editing all the acts! The art show is on display in the hall near the library. Special thanks to Ms. Willis for showcasing the art talent.

Spring Celebration Details Updated:

Music Showcase on Thursday, June 8 th in the morning; all classes and the grade 7 band will perform:

9:15 Concert: Divisions 2, 4, 6, 10, 12, 14, 16, 18, 20, 22, 23, 24, 25, Band

11:00 Concert: Divisions 1, 3, 5, 7, 8, 9, 11, 13, 15, 17, 19, 21, Band

Important Dates coming up in May

May 26: Grade 7s to Camp Squeah

May 31: Alpha for a Day for Grade 7s

June 1: Staff Appreciation Luncheon (THANK-YOU!)

June 2: 2:00 early dismissal; Literacy Day

June 5: Pro-D Day (no school for children)

June 8: Spring Celebration performances & Freezie Dav

June 12: 10:00-11:00ish Volunteer Tea (for all volunteers who have helped at Brentwood this year)

June 13: PM - Div. 1-4 Climate Action Summit

June 15: 'Anything But a Backpack' Spirit Day

June 16: Sports Day 1:00 dismissal

June 21: National Indigenous Peoples Day

June 23: 12:00 Grade 7 Luncheon and Afternoon activity

June 26: 9:30-10:45 Grade 7 Leaving Ceremony

June 27: School Picnic

June 29: Last day of school; 10:00 dismissal; report cards go home

Minutes of Meeting for Thursday May 25th

We have a few PAC executive team updates for the next school year:

PAC Executive Team for 2023-24 will be:

Co-Chairs: Krista Ichiki & 1 Vacant Position Co-Treasurers: Suzy Pruss & 1 Vacant Position

Secretary: Prachi Pradhan (1/1 Position)

DPAC Representative: Kate McMahon (1/1 Position) **Members at Large**: Erika Evanisky & Lisa Postnikoff

New vacant positions filled after Nominations received:

Co-Chair: Rowena Leung (new)
Co-Treasurer: Valentyna Basko new)

We have a few non-executive team positions to fill for 2023-24. These are:

Hot Lunch Coordinator Fundraising and Events Lead Emergency Preparedness Coordinator

If you are interested in fulfilling any of these roles or have any questions, please email brentwoodpac@gmail.com or brentwoodpetreasurer@gmail.com

Treasurer's Report: Kate on behalf of Suzy

Income we have generated so far this year:

\$980 from Pumpkin patch

\$6200 dollars in Hot Lunch to mid May (on going)

\$275 from Gift Card Fundraiser (on going)

\$400 from Red Cross Courses

\$775 Spirit Wear

\$100 Bottle Drive

\$200 FlipGive

\$334 in Pay it forward Hot lunches (to support students in need)

Expenses paid:

\$5,200 (\$200 per div for classroom supplies)

\$2000 for buses/field trips

\$200 for food safe certification

Minutes of Meeting for Thursday May 25th

\$175 for Santa Breakfast (total Expenses \$1125, donations were approx \$950) \$130 in Emergency Prep supplies \$1750 for the Gardening Sheds \$500 for the Fridge in the PAC kitchen

If you have any questions for our treasurers, please email brentwoodpetreasurer@gmail.com

PAC Update

Hot Lunch: Hot Lunch is still the biggest PAC fundraiser for our school! We want to send out a big thank you to the hot lunch volunteer team: Claudia, Hanny, Krista, Michelle, Trang & Ying!

Spirit Wear: Thank you to Krista, Pam, Deepthi, Prachi, Kate and Erika for helping with the ordering & distribution of BPE Spirit Wear!

Bottle Drive: Thank you Michael for helping with the Bottle Drive in April!

All Fundraisers Thank you to all of the parents who have supported our PAC fundraisers this year by attending the pumpkin patch, ordering Gift Cards, signing up for Red Cross courses, dropping off bottles at a Return-It Express, purchasing hot lunch, buying spirit wear and giving direct donations. Thank you in advance to all of the parents that will volunteer to help with the sports day popcorn and pizza!

Future Events updates:

Spirit Wear: Thank you to everyone who placed an order on our first roll out of BPE Spirit Wear! For anyone who missed out this time, we will be setting up another order in the fall. Seeing all the kids in their spirit wear this week has been great!

Staff Appreciation Event: We will be holding our annual staff appreciation lunch on June 1st. Thank you to everyone who has reached out to volunteer.

Sports Day: BPE's annual Sports Day is coming up on June 16th. We need many volunteers to help this day run smoothly. Please reach out to a PAC Executive member if you are interested in volunteering.

Fruit & Veggie Program: Due to program changes & cost increases, we will not be continuing on with the Fruit/Veg & Milk program in the fall.

We are always looking for volunteers to help with events throughout the year.

Contact brentwoodpac@gmail.com

Minutes of Meeting for Thursday May 25th

Thank you for attending this evening's PAC Meeting! We look forward to seeing you in September!

Questions * Feedback * Ideas * Get Involved Email Us: <u>brentwoodpac@gmail.com</u>

Questions for the treasurers?

Email brentwoodpetreasurer@gmail.com

Questions / Comments for the DPAC Rep?

Email brentwoodpedpac@gmail.com